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Cambridge Conservation Forum 


Council Meeting – 25th April 2017 


 


 


TREASURER’S REPORT 


Reporting for the period since the last CCF Council Meeting on 


6th July 2016 


 
➢ Balance on 6th July 2016: £2838 


 
➢ Balance on 20th April 2017: £3100 


 


During the period since the last CCF Council Meeting, CCF has 


continued to rely on making a surplus at some of its events to fund 


the expenses incurred in running CCF.  


MONEY IN 


Surpluses on events/income:- 


o £76 CCF Christmas Party (December 2016) 


o £851 CCF Symposium (January 2017) 


o £315 Personal Donation from Peter Brotherton (February 2017) 


 


MONEY OUT 


Event costs where no fee collected from participants:- 


o £321 CCF AGM (July 2016) 


o £15 Hayley Wood (November 2016) 


o £39 Hayley Wood (April 2017)  


In addition, there are the costs of supporting the CCF website and 


email addresses, which has been £651 over this period. 


 
Roger Mitchell  
CCF Treasurer 
23rd April 2017 
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Annex3  Applications for CCF membership – April 2017 


 
1)  Biodiversity Business 
 


Biodiversity Business 


CCF briefing.docx
 


 
2) Cambridge Hub – deferred to next meeting 


 
3) Cambridge Centre for the Environment 
 


CCE - CCF 


Membership application 05-12-2016.pdf
 


 
4) Citizen Zoo – Lucas Ruzo, Executive Director 
 


Citizen Zoo wants to create a world filled with wildlife. We aim to contribute to this mission by 
delivering conservation projects which focus on giving our Citizen Keeper members the opportunity 
to conduct captive breeding/rearing of native threatened species in their homes, whilst linking 
these activities to existing projects and existing biodiversity action plans.  
 
Whilst still in its early stage, we are working towards becoming a network of people throughout the 
country who engage in conservation practice, and fill the void which exists between the amount of 
academic research being generated within the community, compared to the amount of applied 
work being conducted on the ground, with a focus on cementing social participation through the 
delivery of Citizen Keeper breeding programmes.  
 
To date, we are currently developing three pilot projects which we expect will provide us with 
enough insight into which approaches work, so that we can scale these activities in the future. 
Citizen Zoo is also enrolled in the Cambridge Social Ventures Program at the Cambridge Judge 
Business School, where it is receiving support in organisational development, management and 
leadership. 
 
We would like to join CCF because we think our mission and goals could support CCF’s mission of 
linking people within the sector to deliver greater conservation outcomes. Having attended and 
supported numerous CCF events and the recent annual symposium on a voluntary basis, Citizen 
Zoo would like to continue supporting and benefitting from this network of conservation 
organisations within Cambridge. 
 
5) Cambridge University Nature Society - Andrew Catherall, President 
 


For much of the history of science, the observation and appreciation of organisms in their 
environment, loosely defined as natural history, was the natural sciences – yet today natural 
historians are increasingly themselves becoming an endangered species. Britain has a rich 
tradition of natural history, yet recent research shows that schoolchildren today can name more 
Pokémon characters than they can common species of wildlife, and when asked what the word 
‘biodiversity’ means the most common answer adults give is ‘a type of washing powder’. Even in 
our own curricula, taxonomy, natural history and descriptive ecology are increasingly side-lined as 
‘old-fashioned’ in the -omic era. The Cambridge University Nature Society aims to play a very 
modest part in reversing that decline here at Cambridge: we are a student society which exists to 
promote the appreciation, enjoyment and understanding of the natural environment. We run free 
trips to nature reserves in and around Cambridge, providing opportunities for other young people 
excited about natural history to meet each other and share their knowledge. We also host talks and 







other events relating to ecology, conservation and natural history: for example, this year we’ve 
hosted a talk by Brian Eversham, CEO of the BCN Wildlife Trust, on the impact climate change is 
having on local wildlife, and more recently had Dr Henry Disney make the case for taxonomy to a 
packed Part II Lecture Theatre. Membership is free and whilst most of our members are current 
Cambridge University students, all are welcome; we communicate with our members via a mailing 
list and Facebook group. 
 
We are very excited about the opportunity to join the CCF and collaborate with other organizations 
to improve interest in biodiversity in and around Cambridge, as well as promoting other CCF 
organization events to our membership. I shall be attending on behalf of the CU Nature Society at 
the next meeting of the CCF Council and look forward to answering any questions about our 
organization that you may have. 
 
6) Redlist Revival – Edward Darling, Chief Executive 
 
Redlist Revival is a new UK based charity working to restore disappearing - "Red-listed" - species 
identified within the Government's UK Biodiversity Action Plan. It’s objectives are:  


• To conduct research focussed on red-listed species and the factors associated with 
successful stewardship of those species;  


• to encourage implementation and the extension of those factors on associated with 
success on individual sites to ensure the higher levels of potential are promoted and 
achieved;  


• to ensure policy makers and decision makers are aware of the factors associated with the 
revival of red-listed species at national, regional, sub-regional and county level;  


• and to promote the factors further through the provision of information and education.  
 
Redlist Revival has designed a standard method for benchmarking ecological performance, 
calibrating change and correlating the features associated with that change.  The system has 
started with material for birds focussed on the All-species Bird Index and discussions are underway 
for other taxonomic groups.  The system for delivering ‘Life on Land’ is used as a consistent 
process for addressing the UN Sustainable Development Goals and links communities with 
national and international policy, landholders with the highest levels of success and the various 
stages of education with the highest levels of research.  
 
Our website provides more detail: http://redlistrevival.org/ .  We are a small team that are working 
with BTO, BSBI and CEH and hope to work with other members of the CCF to the benefit of 
conservation locally and nationally. 
 
7) Wildlife Conservation Society – Tom Clements, Senior Director, Europe. 


 


WCS summary for 


CCF 07Apr2017.docx
 



http://redlistrevival.org/
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Annex 4  The relationship between CCF and CCI 


 


1) Over the past 9 months, CCF and CCI have been working very well together, maintaining good relations.  
The CCF Chair is a member of the CCI Council and has been able to contribute to the working of the CCI to 
ensure that the role of CCF is properly incorporated as a valued member of the CCI.  CCI Board members 


have always shown strong support for the CCF and recognise the valued role that CCF plays in fostering 
knowledge exchange and networking opportunities with the much wider conservation community in the 
Cambridge area.  CCI has been keen to ensure that it doesn’t duplicate the role of CCF and, for example, 


recognises the excellent role that CCF’s website and newsletter does for facilitating information exchange 
with the wider conservation community. 
 


2) Access by CCF members to the facilities in the David Attenborough Building (DAB) has been strongly 
supported by the CCI.  We are very grateful for the help provided by the Campus Manager, Jack Foxall, and 
the CCI’s Executive Director, Mike Rands.   


• Usage of the 4 hotdesks has been building gradually and there have been a number of days on 
which all four have been in use simultaneously; however, the level of usage remains relatively low, 


so we would encourage more CCF members to take advantage of these desks.  It is possible that 
due to pressure on space the hotdesks might be dispersed more around the DAB. 


• The phones available on the desks are free to use, although the Campus Manager has asked that 
foreign calls should be minimised. 


• Currently our hotdesks are subsidised by other members of the CCI and it is possible that at some 
point we may be charged for their use. 


• Lizzie Sparrow, the CCI Librarian, has been very helpful with regard to the use of the CCI library by 
CCF members, and this is a valuable facility that we would encourage members to use. 


• The Campus manager has been very helpful with regard to the use of the DAB for storage of 
equipment by one of our members (CNHS) in the area of our hotdesks. 


 
3) CCI has been very supportive of CCF activities; funding the time of the receptionist for the CCF Christmas 
Party in December 2016, as well as the Campus Manager giving his time to the evening as well.  The 


Campus Manager has also been very helpful with regard to the CNHS holding their monthly scientific 
meetings in the evenings in the DAB. 
 


4) Progress on finding funding to support the proposed part-time administrator for the CCF has been very 
slow. The CCI fund-raiser has had relatively little time to put into supporting CCF officers, and then has 
recently left the post, which has yet to be re-filled.  However, there is a new possibility that CCI might be able 


to obtain funding for a joint post that would work part-time for the CCI and part-time for CCF.  CCI are looking 
for a part-time post that will manage their communications work, and it would work well if a full time position 
was made that would cover CCF administration as well.  This would also help to ensure that there was a 


seamless join up in communications between CCI and CCF. There would need to be careful consideration to 
how the post would be managed and to ensure that CCF work was given the priority it required, but we feel 
that with good will and clear statements of intent, this could be a very mutually beneficial development for 


both parties. 
 
 


 






